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Hong Kong Exchanges and Clearing Limited and The Stock Exchange of Hong Kong 
Limited take no responsibility for the contents of this announcement, make no 
representation as to its accuracy or completeness and expressly disclaim any liability 
whatsoever for any loss howsoever arising from or in reliance upon the whole or any 
part of the contents of this announcement.
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VOLUNTARY ANNOUNCEMENT  
BUSINESS UPDATE — ADJUSTMENT OF THE EDA  

BUSINESS STRATEGY

This is a voluntary announcement made by SMIT Holdings Limited (the “Company”, 
together with its subsidiaries, the “Group”) to provide shareholders of the Company 
(“Shareholders”) and potential investors with business updates of the Group.

The board (the “Board”) of directors (“Directors”) wishes to inform the Shareholders 
that, in view of the substantial capital expenses required to sustain the development of 
EDA products, the Board has resolved to formulate a plan to scale down and cease the 
research and development of electronic design automation (“EDA”) products (the “EDA 
Business”) when appropriate.

However, the Board remains optimistic on the long term prospect of the EDA industry 
as a whole, since EDA technology is the foundation of automation in chip design and at 
the upstream of the integrated circuit (“IC”) design industry. Therefore, the Company 
will continue to participate in the EDA industry through existing equity investments. 
The Board considers that this could unlock capital and resources to further expand the 
IC solutions, smart sensing products and solutions as well as other businesses of our 
Group.
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Notwithstanding the above, the Company is committed to completing all its existing 
projects relating to the EDA Business in hand but will not engage in any new projects 
relating to the EDA Business. It is currently expected that the last project relating to the 
EDA Business will end in 2023.

The Board considers that the above matter is in the best interest of the Company and the 
Shareholders as a whole and will not have any material effect on the operations of the 
Group.

Shareholders and potential investors of the Company are advised to exercise 
caution when dealing in the securities of the Company.
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